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June 29, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
As required by Ordinance 17232, I am transmitting to the King County Council a motion approving a report on the Transit Division Accessible Services Program. Provision of this report to the King County Council is required by the adopted 2012 Budget, Section 129 as follows:

“P3 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT: 
Of this appropriation, $5,000,000 may not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report on the transit division accessible services program and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and references the proviso’s ordinance, section and number, and the motion is adopted by the council.

The report shall include, but not be limited to: 1) accessible services program cost growth and the factors contributing to it; 2) options and impacts of implementing recommendation D3 in the 2009 transit performance audit; 3) planning, implementation and performance measures for the community access transportation program and other programs that seek to provide alternatives to the accessible services program; and 4) options for implementing a policy that establishes a fare parity between the access fare and the adult fixed-route off-peak fare. The transit advisory commission shall be briefed on the report outline and shall be given an opportunity to submit comment on the draft report to the transit division. 
The executive must file the report and motion required by this proviso by June 30, 2012 in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor.”
As required by the budget proviso, the attached report provides the following information:

· An analysis of accessible services program cost growth and contributing factors;

· Possible options and impacts of implementing recommendation D3 in the 2009 transit performance audit;

· Draft planning, implementation and performance measures for the community access transportation program; and

· Possible options for implementing a policy that establishes fare parity between access fare and adult fixed-route off-peak fare.

Also as required by the budget proviso, the outline for the attached report was shared with the Transit Advisory Committee in its draft form at a meeting in April 2012. The report includes a discussion of the comments from the Transit Advisory Committee. 

The 2009 Performance Audit of Transit conducted by the King County Auditor’s Office included a recommendation (D3) that a report be submitted to the King County Council, “detailing the potential savings and impacts on customer service if Transit adjusted paratransit service and fares to levels allowed by the ADA.” The report that accompanies this legislation transmittal includes a preliminary analysis that reviews the estimated impacts and suggests possible options. The impacts identified for the options focus primarily on the financial impacts of making these changes. As such, I’ve directed the Transit Division to build on this work and perform a more robust analysis of these and other policy choices, including suggestions for mitigation, that will be developed as part of my proposed 2013/2014 budget. Any policy changes proposed for implementation will include a more comprehensive analysis of impacts to customers and other influencing factors. 
This report directly meets the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship, objective 2 – “Plan for the long-term sustainability of county services.” Furthermore, the Accessible Services Program relates to the economic growth and built environment goal, objective 2, strategy C – “meet the transportation needs of low-income and other under-served populations.”
It is estimated that this report required 75 staff hours to produce, costing $5,417. The printing costs for this report are minimal.
Thank you for your consideration of this motion. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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